
Grand Junction, Colorado 
April 2, 1956 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in adjourned session at 7:30 
P. M. Councilmen answering roll call were Shults, Orr, Harper, Emerson, Lowe and 
Pres. Wright. Councilman Colescott was absent. Also present were City Manager 
Toyne, Deputy City Attorney Turner and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 TRAFFIC REPORT. The purpose of this meeting was to receive the report of Mr. 
Adrian L. Koert, Traffic Engineer for Geo. W. Barton and Associates, Evanston, Illinois, 
on the street traffic and parking plan. Messrs. Schmidt, Halvorsen, Olson, Spector and 
Craig, members of the Chamber of Commerce Off-street Parking Committee, were 
present to hear the report. 
 
 Councilman Shults suggested that the Chamber of Commerce Committee make 
a study of the report and report back to the Council on one hour parking on 4th, 5th and 
6th Streets. President Wright suggested that a two hour parking zone be created where 
Mr. Koert had recommended. 
 
 President Wright appointed the following committee to make a study of the report 
and also to recommend to the Council regulations on driveways and curb cuts and for 
all to make their reports on May 16th: Councilmen Harper, Shults, Lowe, City Manager 
Toyne, City Engineer Burton and Chief of Police Johnson. 
 
 Mr. Koert stated that he was sure that his firm would be willing to make one more 
trip to Grand Junction on the present contract if necessary. Pres. Wright complimented 
Mr. Koert on his survey and thanked him for coming to Grand Junction to present it. It 
was moved by Councilman Orr and seconded by Councilman Lowe that the report be 
accepted and a warrant drawn in payment for the survey. Roll was called on the motion 
with all members of the Council present voting "AYE." The President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
 BONDS. City Manager Toyne spoke about his schedule for the retirement of the 
proposed $700,000 bond issue to be voted on April 17th and stated that it would cost 
about one mill additional to take care of the retirement of these additional bonds. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Harper and seconded by Councilman Lowe that the 
meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


